Southwestern Hills Neighborhood Association
January 18, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes

Wakonda Christian Church-6:00 P.M.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by President George Davis.   Board members present were; George Davis, Steve Utterson, Penny Harrison, Jon Shelness , Heather Carman via Phone, Guest-Dave Fegley, via phone report.
Minutes were approved as written with handout, from November 16, 2015 Board meeting.  
 Treasurers Report was approved as summited in December 2015 via email and January 18, 2016.  Two reports were summited for approval as no board meeting is held in December.  
George Flagg Parkway continues to have maintenance problems and really needs immediate attention. When the City closes it for “water over the road” it seems very slow getting back open. This has major concerns for the neighborhood as it is a main road for south side travel. When there is no water, Public Works will be notified so it can get open quicker.
Public Works Director, Johnathan Gano, responded very quickly about a mailbox knock over during snow removal.  Basically, this is a continued problem and they always address it. Neighbors notified the Board about the area of SW 38th Place, and the Board contacted Public Works. Public Works is going to stand up the big brick mailbox.  Some of the problem is the size of the plows on smaller streets.

The Board was pleased with Police Chief Wingert and his quick response to a neighborhood notification email regarding a suspicious vehicle.  Police were on it and had the situation resolved in hours.  Great job!  
  Future Board conversation will address rental housing like AB&B, and other groups in our neighborhood.  Because we are close to the airport our neighborhood we have more and more places available.  At this time we have no opinion on the issue, but will seek neighborhood input at future meetings.

2016  Board meeting dates, General meeting dates and Neighbor’s Night Out dates were approved by the Board.  The third Monday of each month (except December) will continue to be a Board meeting at 6:00PM. The location will continue to be Wakonda Christian Church unless a change to another location is required at which time guests will be notified.  General meeting dates will be published in the newsletter and on the web-site  swhna.com

The Neighbors Night out will be August 2nd. In the Wakonda Church parking lot at this time.

Meeting adjourned at 7:01PM.

Respectfully submitted by George Davis. 
